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ABERDEEN
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HEAD TEACHER: MRS. JONES



“When you believe in yourself, anything is possible.”
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“Kindness has a beautiful way of reaching down into a weary heart and making it shine like the rising sun.”
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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER
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PUMPKIN TRAIL
A huge well done to all our staff and families who 
braved the elements on Hallowe’en last 
Saturday to go on the school’s pumpkin trail. 
 
Thank you to the Parent Council for organising
this event.  Over £500 was raised for our school 
funds.





ETHOS BLOCK
Further to last week’s newsletter in which I explained how working groups are going to operate this term, I thought I would take this opportunity to explain how the rest of the Ethos Block will operate.  As you know, our Ethos Block consists of House Time, Masterclass and Working Groups.  All working groups will operate through cross-curricular learning this term.  Therefore, on Fridays for Term 2, the Ethos Block will alternate between House Time and Masterclass.  Each class teacher will deliver a masterclass to their own pupils while House Time will take place through digital presentations to each class which have been created by the House and Vice House Captains.  This builds on our virtual weekly assembly to ensure that the curriculum features that we value at Hazlehead are still delivered, despite the restrictions.  Further information on these features can be found on our school website.


REMEMBRANCE
[image: cid:29B4F8A8-8371-4BF4-A294-B0DC322BF8FF]Wednesday 11th November marks this year’s 
Remembrance Day.  To commemorate this 
special calendar event, some of our classes have
been creating decorative stones in remembrance
of those who gave and lost their lives in the wars.

The ASG are working together to create a 
Commemorative Stone Trail in 
Hazlehead Park in the Remembrance Garden.  If you
have any spare time after next Wednesday, it is 
definitely worth going to have a look!  Thank you to 
the staff and pupils for  their beautiful and touching 
contributions.

COVID-19 REMINDER
Please can I ask all our families to remember that if someone in your household is being tested for COVID, please remain home until the test results come back.  If they are negative, your child can return to school.  If they are positive, your child will need to self-isolate for 14 days.  If this is the case, classwork will be given digitally through Google Classroom.

Please can I remind all our families that face coverings should be worn by adults in and around the school grounds at pick up and drop off, unless you are exempt. (https://www.hazlehead-ps.aberdeen.sch.uk/2020/11/face-covering-required-on-school-site/)


ART PROJECT FOR SCHOOLS: REMINDER
· I hope you have had the opportunity to look at your child’s art work and make an order if you so wish.  Almost £200 has been raised so far so thank you to everyone who has placed an order.  Just a reminder that Hazlehead’s online shop closes at midnight on Monday 9th November 2020.  It is only the orders made during this period that we will receive fundraising for.  Late orders can be made but will be subject to a postage fee.


[image: See the source image]Finally I would like to take this opportunity 
to say a huge thank you to all our parents for 
supporting the school through these difficult times.  
Any request that we have made has been 
adhered to which I know has not always been 
easy for our families.  Your ongoing support 
and compliance with the everchanging 
picture of restrictions and regulations has 
not gone unnoticed or unappreciated.  This 
certainly helps me in my role as head teacher.
You really are amazing and I am so grateful to 
be part of this very special school community. 

https://www.hazlehead-ps.aberdeen.sch.uk/2020/11/hazel-has-a-message-for-everyone/
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